

Law Society House, 179 Ann Street, Brisbane Qld 4000, Australia GPO Box 1785, Brisbane Qld 4001 Tel +61 7 3842 5888 Fax +61 7 3842 5999 ABN 33 423 389 441

Your Ref: Ms Andrea Lace

Quote in reply: Criminal Law Section: 21000339/155 17 March 2011

Mr Hylton Quail
President
Law Society of Western Australia
Level 4, 89 St Georges Terrace
Perth Western Australia 6000

By Post and Email: alace@lawsocietywa.asn.au

Dear Mr President

## PROHIBITED BEHAVIOUR ORDERS ACT 2010 WA

We write to lend our support in regard to the *Prohibited Behaviour Orders Act 2010 WA*, which we understand is now in effect in your State. The Queensland Law Society's Criminal Law Section discussed the legislation at their last meeting and were concerned about the effects of the legislation.

We commend you for the strong stance your Law Society has taken on the issue and note in particular your comments in the Sydney Morning Herald article of 23 February 2011 where you labelled the laws "repugnant", saying they would not prevent offenders from engaging in particular behaviours. We agree with your position and write to ask whether you would like the assistance and support of our Criminal Law Section in your advocacy on this issue. We would also be pleased to receive any submissions you have made on the legislation.

If you are agreeable, please contact or have one of your staff contact Ms Binny De Saram, a Policy Solicitor with our office on (07) 3842 5885 or b.desaram@qls.com.au.

Yours faithfully

Bruce Doyle **President**